

Oifig Cheannasaí na nEastá · Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach BÁC 2 Teil: 057-9359964

> Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 057-9359964

Ms. Lisa Chambers TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

17th December 2019

PQ 51279/19 * To ask the Minister for Health if funding will be provided in 2020 to start the design phase for the new emergency department for Mayo University Hospital - Lisa Chambers.

Dear Deputy Chambers,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

A proposal has been developed to provide a new multi-storey block extension in the courtyard area at Mayo University Hospital. This block would facilitate the expansion and reconfiguration of the emergency department at ground floor level, a Medical Assessment Unit at first floor level and additional bed capacity at second floor level. This proposal will be subject to further definition in the coming months with a view to being in a position to appoint a design team to develop the design in 2020.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran Head of Estates

